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THE NAKED NEWS 
 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

July 9th – July 11th: Nudvan Midwinter Xmas 

Dinner          

July 17th: Polar plunge 

  

August 21st: Winter Sports  

  

September 18th: Massage day 

 

 

October is nude gardening day) more details 

November 20 Challenge day    ) to follow 

 

 

EDITORS NOTES: Once upon a time 

there was ….., how many times have we heard 

that phrase at the start of stories when we 

were young, well here comes another one. 

Once upon a time  many years ago there were 

a group of people enthused by the naturist 

life. Around the fire with no doubt an 

alcoholic  beverage in one hand and a dream 

in the other hand, the seed was sowed. This 

group over the years endured tragedy  with 

the fire that destroyed their clubhouse to 

financial pressure when moving to the 

current site. Support from members both 

financially and manually ensured the new club 

was born.Various committees have instigated 

and acted on improving the club for the 

benefit of members who are of all ages.We 

are very fortunate to have the best of 

facilities,assets and fantastic members in 

our club and although our interest is mainly 

in the summer months there are 12 months in 

the year.Herein lies my punchline the social 

covenor is organising monthly events over 

mailto:WOS.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz


2 

 The Naked News 

this winter and it would be great if members 

were available to participate in supporting 

these. We being the editors have redesigned 

the front page to showcase our upcoming 

events and to make it easier for you to 

diarise so you don’t forget .  

In saying that a great turnout for the mid 

winter dinner, 34% of our current members 

attended for a fantastic dinner and great 

company which made for a great night. Many 

thanks to Kelvin and Robyn who cooked an 

excellent meal for us to enjoy.. 

By the way the Blues won the trans tasman 

super rugby title, just saying in case you 

missed it. Go the Blues. 

Significant Expenses: May 2021 

Septic Tank clean     504.61 

Power/Gas acc         851.52 
X 59 NZNF ID Cards  708.00 
Accounts yearly review    460.00 
 
And a piece of general information for the 
members,  last financial year we spent 
$392.50 on toilet paper   $7.50 short of x4 
country memberships for the year,  

 

 

 

 

Don’t worry folks, the new swimming 

pool will be open whilst ours is closed 

for repairs. 

Titbits from June Committee Meeting 

the compound and driveway 

to be cut this week [weather dependant]. 

There will be an email sent out for folk to 

help rake out clipping from under the hedge 

when applicable. 

2 memberships approved. Welcome back 

Jose & Rolf. 

been given a new warrant. 

hedging. Looks good too. 

agreements ratified. Letters to follow. 

Old one sold on Trade me by Kevin. 

 

 

 original site power posts. 

John B to rewire/fix in the dry weather. 

committee meeting in July. 
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WOSSE 

Waikato Outdoor Society Social Events 
Column Number 13.  

WOS Mid-Winter Dinner Saturday 19th 43 members and guests enjoyed our Mid-Winter 

Dinner.  The Committee would 

like to extend a massive thank 

you to our chef’s Kelvin & 

Robyn.  We had a wonderful 

Winter Roast Meal.  There was 

food for miles, a real grand 

feast.  Thanks also to a few 

helpers with the prep work and 

the servers.  There were heaps 

left over for seconds, but if 

you knew there was Apple pie 

and Ice-cream for dessert you may 

have given that a miss.  There was so 

much food we finished off the 

leftovers for lunch the next day. 

Ron gave us an informative talk about 

Matariki (the star constellation) and 

how it is known by many different 

names around the world.  For us it 

can be seen early in the morning just 

before sunrise.  Just look towards the 

east before dawns first light, it is the 

pretty little blue cluster of stars just 

above the horizon. 

Check out our Facebook page, like, 

follow and comment.  Click here to view.  

We can also be viewed on Twitter.  And 

we also have a free google maps web 

page.   

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.facebook.com/WaikatoOutdoorSociety/
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Upcoming Events: 

Next meeting Committee Friday 20th August @ 7.15pm. 

 

1. Nudvan Mid-Winter Christmas Friday 9th July – Sunday 11th July. Friday being the 

get-together. Saturday some games, weather dependent and Potluck Christmas Dinner. 

Sunday Breakfast BBQ and goodbyes.  Of course, as in previous years, WOS members and 

visitors are welcome to join in.   The more the merrier. 

2. Polar Plunge July 17th Fancy a refreshing dip.  

This will be the last swim on the pool before it 

is out of service for the recoating process.  We 

are breaking our rules this one time only!  The 

theme is “P” for… dress for the plunge this 

year.  We are going to have a plank for you 

walk/leap from!!  As always there will be soup 

and buns $5 and a hot tub to bring you back 

from the frozen.  

3. Winter Sports August 21st we will play Bowls, 

Darts & 8 Ball. Games start 9.30am.  Draw will 

be made up on the day - see you there.  Fire and 

Hot tub will be going, come and enjoy the day.  

Followed by happy hour 4.44 and bring a shared 

dish for potluck tea.  

4. September Sunday 18th Massage Day – Angela 

will again visit with table and warm hands to 

massage the aches and pains away.  List will be 

put out closer to the time.  

5. October is Nude gardening day – Details to follow… 

6. November 20th Challenge day  – Details still to be finalised. Watch this space. 

 

Email your suggestions or feedback to me on wosse.nz20@gmail.com 

 

          
 

 

 

 

- 
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BOOKINGS: 

Our facilities offer tent sites, power sites, 

wood fired hot tub and clubrooms with all 

facilities, solar heated pool, cabin and 

BBQ.  No pets allowed.  

To make bookings, please phone Peggy on 

0276316883 or email 

Waikato.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz 

Members, as well as all visitors to the club 

grounds are required to fill out and sign 

the visitor’s book as well as log into the 

COVID QR code in the clubhouse on every 

visit.   We are required to meet local 

authority compliance standards. 

First Aid: FYI - We have a defibrillator 

on the wall and first aid kit on top of the 

fridge on the left as you walk into the 

clubrooms from the deck. 

 

REMINDERS: 

HOT TUB: 

You are welcome to use the hot tub but 

please: 

1. Keep the Hot tub firebox door and 

enclosure gate closed at all times.  

2. Read the instructions on the wall 

adjacent to the hot tub regarding when to 

turn the switches on in the pump box.   

 

 

1. Speed limit on the drive way is 20km/h   

 

 

2. Please clean up after yourselves and 

take your rubbish and recycling 

with you.  

 

 

3. Please replenish the wood box from the 

shed down the back after using 

the hot tub. 

4. Text the word “pic” to 021 265 0324 

to find out the temperature of the Hot 

tub. 

  

 

5. WET WIPES; Members are reminded 

not to use wet wipes when using the toilet 

facilities.   They clog up the septic tank. 

  

6. Members are reminded NOT to divulge 

other members’ names to others outside 

our club. 

7. Cheques are no longer legal tender and 

will not be accepted for any payments at 

WOS.  

8.  Please remember to scan the Covid   QR 

code in the clubrooms when you enter our 

premises, as well as sign the visitors’ book. 

 

 

If you wish to receive the Gonatural 

Nudesletter, please email Murray at                        

webmaster@nznf.nz. 

If you wish to contribute, please email 

John at editor@gonatural.co.nz   

 

 

mailto:webmaster@nznf.nz
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Southern Naturally Naturist Club are holding their “Southern Fare Festival’ from 29 

December 2021—2 January 2022. 

Sports being played include: indoor bowls, kubb, darts, petanque, 3-down.  

Information regarding this event can be found on the club notice board inside our clubrooms. 

All welcome. 
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Stories from the Editor 

that may be true… 

 
Two little old ladies were sitting on a park 

bench outside the local town hall where 

a flower show was in progress. 

The thin one leaned over and said, ‘Life 

is so boring. We never have any fun 

anymore. 

For $10 I’d take my clothes off and streak 

through that stupid flower show!’ 

‘You’re on!’ said the other old lady, 

holding up a $10 bill. 

The first little old lady slowly fumbled her 

way out of her clothes and, completely 

naked, streaked (as fast as an old lady 

can) through the front door of the flower 

show. 

Waiting outside, her friend soon heard a 

huge commotion inside the hall, followed by 

loud applause and shrill whistling. 

Finally, the smiling and naked old lady 

came through the exit door surrounded by 

a cheering crowd. 

‘What happened?’ asked her waiting friend. 

‘I won 1st prize as ‘Best Dried 

Arrangement’. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Two women were playing golf. One teed off 

and watched in horror as her ball 

headed directly toward a foursome of men 

playing the next hole. 

The ball hit one of the men. He 

immediately clasped his hands together at 

his groin, fell to the ground and proceeded 

to roll around in agony. The woman rushed 

down to the man, and immediately began 

to apologize. ‘Please allow me to help. I’m 

a Physiotherapist and I know I could 

relieve your pain if you’d allow me, she 

told him. 

‘Oh, no, I’ll be all right. I’ll be fine in a 

few minutes,’ the man replied. He was in 

obvious agony, lying in the foetal position, 

still clasping his hands there at his groin. 

At her persistence, however, he finally 

allowed her to help. She gently took his 

hands away and laid them to the side, 

loosened his pants and put her hands 

inside. She administered tender and artful 

massage for several long moments and 

asked, ‘How does that feel’? 

Feels great, he replied; but I still think 

my thumb’s broken! 
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Check out our website at www.waikato.gonatural.co.nz 

 

Waikato Outdoor Society: 50A Trentham Road, Tamahere, RD4 3284 

Waikato Outdoor Society Inc. 

P O Box 619, Waikato Mail Centre 

Phone 027 631 6883 Hamilton 

Email: Waikato.outdoor@gonatural.co.nz 

We’re on the web:                          https://waikato.gonatural.co.nz/ 

Facebook and twitter as well. 

 

President:                                       President: Kevin, 0274 979 550 

Vice President:                               Paul, 029 770 8530 

Treasurer:                                      Peggy (treasurer.wos@gmail.com), 

Secretary:                                      Gail,   (wosoutdoor@gmail.com) 

Committee:                                     David, Susanne, Peter, Linelle, Warren, Michelle 

Custodians:              Bruce, Frank and Susanne. 

Editors:                                          Peter and Diane: (WOS.editors@gmail.com) 
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